
Church Leaders’ Easter Statement on the Environment 
  
Easter is a celebration of life. In order to celebrate life all people need to flourish, but we 
acknowledge that Australians have been enduring dark days – with droughts, bushfires, severe 
storms and massive floods. 
 
Our churches, along with homes and businesses in our communities, are being burnt down, 
flooded and severely impacted by extreme weather. Damage to the climate is a key contributing 
factor to these events. 
 
Yet among these shared struggles there is Easter, a message of hope. Hope which reminds us 
that we can overcome the challenges that face us lifts hearts and minds to perceive a 
transformed world. Amongst the greatest challenges we face, is climate change. This is a 
challenge that collectively we can overcome. Facing this challenge requires us all to act 
responsibly and courageously. 
 
Faith communities have worked tirelessly - alongside our neighbours - providing relief, comfort 
and practical support to those affected by climate driven disasters. But we cannot do this alone. 
The greater challenge of preventing such disasters in the future requires systemic 
transformation. We need our government leaders to heed the advice of climate experts to 
reduce carbon emissions to ensure a safe and sustainable future. 
 
Churches along with other institutions in civil society and the business community must examine 
our own practices so we can help reverse damage to the climate. We commit to this action, in 
particular to support and protect marginalised communities and First Nations people who are on 
the frontlines of these dramatic environmental changes.   
 
As our political leaders continue their election campaign this Easter, we welcome them to our 
churches and call on them to take powerful action to preserve and protect God’s creation by: 
 

● Halving carbon emissions this decade, in line with the recommendation of scientists and 
targets of our major trading partners; 

● Transforming our energy system towards 100% renewable electricity while delivering a 
planned and just transition for energy workers; and  

● Investing in programs to support communities on the frontlines to plan, prepare and 
adapt to the extreme weather events. 
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